
1 
 

 

 

Parishes of St. Saviour’s Harden and St. Matthew’s Wilsden 
IN THE BENEFICE OF HARDEN AND WILSDEN, CULLINGWORTH AND DENHOLME 

 

Newsletter for 6th September 2020 Trinity 12 
 
 

Services Today  
 

9.30am       St Matthew’s, Wilsden: Service of Holy Communion 

9.30am Online: Jesus for All Service led by Denholme Shared Church 

  Zoom link is: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85614252560?pwd=TTJiRWxtUVZaZFFGV05DYU5EcnQyZz09 

 

11.15am St Saviour’s, Harden: Service of Holy Communion 

11.15am    Online: Café Church 

Zoom link is: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89665946061 

 

6.00pm  Common Worship Evening Prayer on Facebook 

 
In the current situation we are asking that people let us know if they would like 

to come to the services held at the churches. This means that we can ensure 

sufficient places for people within the physical distancing guidance. Please 

request a place by contacting Helen 07788 848830: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 

 
 
 
Monday to Friday on Facebook: 

8am Morning Prayer 5pm Evening Prayer 9pm Night Prayer 

Join the growing numbers who are praying with us each day. Readings, psalms 

and prayers, with a little bit of Bible explanation too. If you’re late you can still 

watch on replay too. 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85614252560?pwd=TTJiRWxtUVZaZFFGV05DYU5EcnQyZz09
https://eur05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F89665946061&data=02%7C01%7C%7C924ec25fdb6d4f2b8fcd08d84fda7e11%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637347147111817833&sdata=j3zDCncIBtHZMxlaEsfOkOg%2BySjJufmi3Gu22Eu%2ByKk%3D&reserved=0
mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com
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Thursday Prayers 

Thursday Prayers return this week. Do come along to join in. Just follow this link 

at 11am: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83952757402?pwd=eEYrRGFkL3g1dzJLeUcvSDJueTlZdz09 

 

Follow our Benefice Facebook Page. Search for: 

“Harden, Wilsden, Cullingworth, Denholme Benefice” 
 

              Not on Facebook? – Not a Problem! 

   You can see our livestreamed services by going to our church webpages: 

                  www.stsavioursharden.org.uk    or   www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk 

   and you will be able to see all that we are doing on Facebook there. 

 
Wilsden Church will be open for personal prayer on Wednesday for an hour from 2.00pm. 

Harden Church will be open for personal prayer on Wednesday for an hour from 2.30pm.  

 

The 100 Club  

The August winners were:- 

£25 - 5 - Peter Allison                             £10 - 45 - Helen Ludkin. 

A huge thank you to Michael Richardson for running the 100 Club!  
The Club has been going for 13 years since 2007 and has raised over £17,000 for our two 
churches. It has been great fun for all who have taken part and has provided funds to help 
us run the churches too. 
The current 100 Club year is set to end with the annual draw on September 27th, after 
which Michael will retire from organising and running it. 
It would be really sad if we lost this great activity. Everything is in place for someone to take 
it on and Michael is very happy to show them the ropes. Otherwise, the next draw in 
September will be the final one. 
Michael will let members know the up to date position after this month's draw, together 
with instructions as to when those members who pay monthly should cancel their standing 
orders with their bank.                                                       Michael Richardson (01535 272540) 

 

Congratulations to Ann and Kevin who won Wednesday’s Benefice Version of the TV 

programme Countdown. The next quiz is going to be set by Brenda Wilkinson from Harden. 

It will be on Wednesday 9 September at 7pm. The Zoom link is: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85098439672?pwd=QnVyTTBlNGJ0d3JBV1o4TDNZWGhhUT09 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83952757402?pwd=eEYrRGFkL3g1dzJLeUcvSDJueTlZdz09
http://www.stsavioursharden.org.uk/
http://www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85098439672?pwd=QnVyTTBlNGJ0d3JBV1o4TDNZWGhhUT09
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We have been overwhelmed by the continued generous contributions in people’s giving.   

THANK YOU! 
Donations or regular giving may be done by sending your gift to: 

Account name Sort Code Account Number 

St Saviour’s Church Harden PCC 05-02-42 32488873 

Parish of St Matthews, Wilsden 40-23-05 42128918 

Please include your name as a reference or we will be unable to thank you.  We are wholly 

dependent on your generosity. 
 

Prayer Chains at St. Matthew’s and St. Saviour’s.  

St. Matthew’s: Margaret Harrison 272305.  
(Reserve is Dorothy 01274 497898) 
St. Saviour’s:  June Thompson   273787.   
(Reserve is Hazel 274234) 

 
 
Please pray for:   Beatrice Waddington, Malcolm and Di Halliday 
 

Prayers for the week beginning Sunday 6th September 
Because of print deadlines this prayer diary cannot respond quickly to breaking news. In addition to the 

suggested topics, please keep in prayer national and international events as you learn of them. 

Sun 06-Sep 

Give thanks for generous response to the Sudan appeal and pray for 

those who are organising emergency supplies and those receiving 

them 

Mon 07-Sep 
As restrictions are eased slightly in our area, pray for those living and 

working nearby where this has not yet been possible. 

Tue 08-Sep 

Today’s meeting of the Butterfield trustees has been postponed. Pray 

for all who live in Butterfield Homes in Wilsden, Cottingley and 

Crosshills. 

Wed 09-Sep 
Pray for any who may not be able to join in public worship but are 

turning to our church buildings for personal prayer. 

Thu 10-Sep 

Pray for those who take part in the Zoom prayer groups and other on-

line opportunities for contact and support arranged throughout the 

benefice. 

Fri 11-Sep 

Pray for businesses in our villages, particularly that business will 

improve and they will soon be able to offer more employment 

opportunities. 

Sat 12-Sep 
 Pray for those making decisions for the health and economy of this 

country and for those who advise them. 
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No Cullingworth Coffee Morning This Week 

Please note that there will not be a Zoom Cullingworth Coffee Morning on Wednesday this week. 

 

Benefice Quiet Day 

Mavis is going to lead a Benefice Quiet Day on Saturday 19 September from 1.30pm to 4.30pm. 

If you have never done something like this before, then this will be the perfect opportunity to give 

it a go! If you have done lots before, then do join in and enjoy what will be a great blessing. 
It would be helpful if you could book in to the event by contacting Helen on 07788 848830, or by 
email: beneficehwcd@gmail.com 
The afternoon will be divided into three sessions 

1.30pm: Session One - Introduction & Winter 
2.30pm: Session Two - Springtime  
3.30pm: Session Three - Summer and Autumn & Closing Worship 

Session material will be available in paper format or you can watch Mavis on Facebook at each of 

the above times for the three sessions. 

The event is free so do be part of it! 

 

Messy Church  

It is Messy Church on Facebook this week on Wednesday at 4pm. They 

are always great fun as Richard explores a Bible Story and shares some 

craft ideas to try at home. Last time we heard the story of the Good 

Samaritan told with various hats, there is always live craft too so come 

along to watch – anything could happen!!! 

 

 

Please give contributions for the next newsletter to Pauline - Tel: 01535 273814 

email: pstern155@gmail.com  (and copy to David Haigh:  david@dshaigh.uk and to Helen Ludkin) 

Copy Deadline: 12.00h on the TUESDAY before publication 

Please note we can only mention people, by name, in the newsletter with their consent. 

 

Websites: www.stmatthewswilsden.org.uk www.stsavioursharden.org.uk 

Team Rector Revd Richard Burge richard.burge@leeds.anglican.org 

 01535 273758 and for urgent calls: 07484275887 

Team Vicar Revd Suzy McCarter 

01535 270687 

suzanne_mccarter@msn.com  

Associate Priest Revd Liz Moy 

01535 645991 

zilyom@btinternet.com  

Parish Administrator Helen Ludkin 

07788848830 

beneficehwcd@gmail.com  

Churchwardens St Matthew’s – Clive Allsop 01535 523693 

 St Saviour’s – Malcolm Jones 01535 272649 

 St Saviour’s – Chris Bendle 07903 713018 

 

Clergy Days Off: Liz – Monday & Thursday, Suzy – Tuesday, Richard – Saturday 

mailto:beneficehwcd@gmail.com
mailto:pstern155@gmail.com
mailto:david@dshaigh.uk
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